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October 12, 2022 

TO:  Chair and Members of Halifax and West Community Council 

SUBMITTED BY: 
Jake Dambergs, Chair, Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: NSCAD University Student Art Installations in Point Pleasant Park 

ORIGIN 

September 1, 2022 meeting of Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee, Item 7.3. 

LEGISLATIVE AUTHORITY 

Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee Terms of Reference, Section 7: 

7. The PPPAC shall make recommendations to Halifax & West Community Council solely in an
advisory capacity.

7.1 Significant issues, plans and programs affecting Point Pleasant Park shall be referred 
to the PPPAC for its consideration and recommendations to Halifax & West Community 
Council.  

RECOMMENDATION 

The Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee recommends that Halifax and West Community Council 
recommend that Halifax Regional Council direct the Chief Administrative Officer to prepare a staff report 
evaluating the proposed NSCAD student art installations in Point Pleasant Park with consideration of 
compliance with the Public Art Policy (2020-002-OP), permission from Parks Canada, and insurance 
requirements.  

- Original Signed -

September 9, 2022



NSCAD University Student Art Installations in Point Pleasant Park 
Halifax and West Community Council Report - 2 - September 20, 2022 

BACKGROUND 

The Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee received a presentation from NSCAD University to consider 
a proposal to create temporary public art installations in and for Point Pleasant Park.  

DISCUSSION 

The Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee members considered the proposal and approved a motion to 
Halifax and West Community Council as outlined in this report. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS 

No financial implications at this time. 

RISK CONSIDERATION 

No risk considerations were identified. 

COMMUNITY ENGAGEMENT 

The Point Pleasant Park Advisory Committee is comprised of eight citizen members and one Councillor. 
Meetings are live  on Halifax.ca. The agenda, reports, video, and minutes of the Committee are posted on 
Halifax.ca. 

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPLICATIONS 

No environmental implications were identified. 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. NSCAD University Proposal dated April 11, 2022.
__________________________________________________________________________

A copy of this report can be obtained online at halifax.ca or by contacting the Office of the Municipal Clerk at 
902.490.4210. 

Report Prepared by: Eric Bowdridge, Legislative Assistant, Municipal Clerk’s Office 902-579-7239 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 

http://www.halifax.ca/


April 11, 2022 

Proposal: Point Pleasant Park Public Art Installations NSCAD University Fine Arts  Division. 

Submitted by Professors Kim Morgan and Mathew Reichertz. 

Course Description: Temporary Public Art Point Pleasant Park 

The Fine Arts Division of NSCAD University will offer an upper-level undergraduate course in 
W2023 which would involve creating public art installations in and for Point Pleasant Park. The 
projects will be developed throughout the semester and will be responsive to the site of the park. 
In other words, the works created will address issues directly related to the park and the local 
community. The exact content and location of the works will be decided through site visits to the 
park and research and developed over the 4-month semester.  

Students will be required to write formal proposals which would be screened by the professors 
and by Point Pleasant Park People (to be determined by yourself). Nothing will go forward 
without approval and all development will be supervised by faculty. Proposed works can include 
but are not limited to; sculptural installations, interactive media installations, performance, earth 
works. Some of the work developed in the course will be realized on location, some of the work 
will be in proposal format, and some of it will exist on the web.  

Students will be responsible for sketches and installation plans, a working budget as well as a 
realistic and safe installment and upkeep plan for the work on site. Again, this will all be 
presented and vetted before the work begins. 

Background to the course: 

NSCAD has partnered with the PPP before. In 2018 Morgan co-taught a national project called 
Landmarks. For this course seven projects used the park to create the work. The vitrines were 
used as well as various locations around the park housed art installations which were up for a 
few weeks. These projects were funded through the Federal Government. 

Professor Morgan has been teaching public art at NSCAD for the last fourteen years involving 
partnerships with HRM and the Halifax Stanfield Airport. These public art courses give students 
the opportunity to learn how to develop and create professional proposals and create public art 
specific to their community as well as bring innovative and inspiring art into the public space. 
The projects have been extraordinarily successful. 

Images of the previous work produced for these courses are available upon request. 

Course Details: 

Funding: 
We are extremely fortunate to have a donor to help cover the costs of materials for the students 
and other related costs.  

Attachment 1



Enrolment: 
12-14 students.

Dates: 
Class Dates: Jan 2023-April 2023. 
Installation of work in PPP dates: The work would be installed in April. The length of time for 
the work to be up is determined in discussion with the park.  It would be ideal to have the work 
up for the summer if possible. 

Sites: 
Point Pleasant Park, Vitrines in PPP, The Gardner’s Lodge. Specifics TBD by the individual 
projects. Some students may put their work on-line and post QR codes in the park. 

Insurance: 
To be discussed. 

Installation Requirements: 
To be determined on an individual project basis and in discussion with the park. 




